ST. JOHN'S COLLEGE

Annapolis, Maryland

January 31,1938.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear "Phog":

Thanks for your very kind letter of January 25th in which you stated the two things on which you are doing a bit of research. I would appreciate it very much if you would let me have the results at their conpletion, so that I may enbody them in my annual report to our Association.

Have you done any work on the twelve foot basket?

If so, a report on that would be appreciated; also your conference report on the three 6-foot radius circles on all jump balls.

Have you any dope on fatigue? This information might be particularily interesting in view of all the publicity in connection with the elimination of the center jump.

I am very sorry about not contacting you sooner and notifing you of your appointment to the research committee, I thought John Bunn had attended to that. Please except my apology. With kind personal regards and my very best wishes for your continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Valentine Lentz Athletic Director.

ml/vl.